

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

June 16, 2020

Ms. Heran Sereke-Brhan
Acting Executive Director
DC Commission on the Arts and Humanities
200 I Street SE, Suite 1400
Washington, DC 20003
heran.sereke-brhan2@dc.gov

RE: Grant from the DC Commission on the Arts and Humanities for Dupont Underground's Design Competition #2

Dear Ms. Sereke-Brhan:

At its regular meeting on June 10, 2020, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 7 of 8 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (7-0-0):

WHEREAS, the Dupont Underground is a fantastic community organization which is revitalizing the former streetcar station under Dupont Circle as a creative arts and cultural anchor,

WHEREAS, the Dupont Underground is applying for a Public Art Building Communities Grant from the DC Commission on the Arts and Humanities,

WHEREAS, the grant request would support the Re-Think Dupont Circle design competition which will revitalize the stair entryways to the Dupont Underground, and

WHEREAS, ANC 2B looks forward to the outcome of the design competition.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2B supports the grant application.

Commissioners Daniel Warwick (<u>2B02@anc.dc.gov</u>) and Kari Cunningham (<u>2B07@anc.dc.gov</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Daniel Warwick

Dame Warnick

Chair